Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: violence at work
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please note: This FOI request refers to the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) definition of violence at work https://www.hse.gov.uk/violence/index.htm:

“Any incident in which a person is abused, threatened or assaulted in circumstances relating to their work. This can include verbal abuse or threats as well as physical attacks.”
1. Do you have a policy/policies in place to protect staff from violence at work? 

Answer:
Yes, we have a corporate policy, and a separate policy for schools. Individual services also have their own specific procedures based on the corporate policy.
2. Are these policies built into the commissioning process for organisations delivering outsourced services on your behalf?

All organisations are under obligations as part of the Health and Safety At Work Act and our procurement processes require that organisations can meet such legal obligations.
Our policies would equally apply to agency staff.

3. Have you updated your violence at work policies to reflect the increased number of home, remote and flexible workers?

Yes

4. If you collect data on violent incidents, how many violent incidents towards staff did you record in the following years: 

	Year
	Number of violent incidents

	2019-20
	1057

	2020-21
	557

	2021-22
	858


The reduction in numbers for 2020/21 and 2021/22 reflect that there were either closures of public face to face services during the Coronavirus pandemic, or services were working differently via virtual on-line channels.

5. Do you collect equalities data relating to violent incidents towards staff?

No
6. If so, how many violent incidents did you record for each of the following groups over the following years:

N/A

	
	2019-20
	2020-21
	2021-22

	BAME Staff
	
	
	

	Disabled Staff
	
	
	

	LGBT+ Staff
	
	
	

	Women Staff
	
	
	


7. Is advice, support, or counselling available for staff who are victims of violence at work? 

Yes. The Council has a contract with Vivup for the provision of a confidential counselling service for staff. Vivup also specialise in post-trauma support and this can be accessed by staff if required.

Vivup provide details of the numbers of staff accessing this service but due to confidentiality do not share details of the reasons for access therefore data cannot be provided for the following question.
8. Of those staff who were victims of violent incidents, how many took up the offer of the following:

	
	2019-20
	2020-21
	2021-22

	Advice
	
	
	

	Support
	
	
	

	Counselling
	
	
	


We do not collect this data and as such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by Leicester City Council.
9. Are you signed up to UNISON’s End Violence at Work Charter: www.unison.org.uk/at-work/local-government/end-violence-at-work-charter
The Council has not formally signed the charter but would be happy to consider doing so if invited, and can confirm that our procedures fulfil the requirements set out in the charter.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
